
 

 

To 

the Member Federations  

the Continental Confederations 

 

 

Basel, 17 July 2019 

 

 

 

XXXVII Ordinary IHF Congress and Extraordinary IHF Congress  

- 2-5 July 2019 in Gothenburg SWE - 

 

 

Dear Handball Friends, 

 

I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to you for your participation in the 

Extraordinary IHF Congress and the XXXVII Ordinary IHF Congress, held in Gothenburg, 

Sweden from 2 to 5 July 2019. Your productive input ensured fruitful and successful 

outcomes of the Congresses, which will benefit the further development of handball 

throughout the world, which is the main objective of the IHF. At the same time I wish to 

convey my sincere thanks for your great support and trust as well as for the family 

atmosphere which prevailed throughout the Congresses. 

 

For those of you who could not be present during the Congresses, I would like to convey my 

regrets about your non-attendance on this great occasion. I hope you had the opportunity to 

follow the Congresses via livestream, which was available on the IHF website, and I look 

forward to welcoming you to our next Ordinary Congress in 2021. 

 

Kindly be informed that the two-year IHF Activity Report (film) and different presentations 

made during the Ordinary Congress are available for download under the following link: 

 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/0ygvo6x6s8ityd1/AACxikzxYRPu8gqH9TVjS8Lda?dl=0  

 

You will find the following files: 

 

 Film: 

 Two-year IHF Activity Report  

 

 Presentations: 

 Update on the IHF New Markets’ Project in USA 

 Handball development in China 

 Good Governance 

 Anti-Doping / International Testing Agency (ITA) 

 Wheelchair Handball 

 IHF Women’s Handball Working Group 

 Gerflor 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/0ygvo6x6s8ityd1/AACxikzxYRPu8gqH9TVjS8Lda?dl=0


 

 

 Hummel 

 Molten resin-free ball 

 2019 Women’s World Championship in Kumamoto, JPN 

 2020 Tokyo Olympic Games 

 2021 Men’s World Championship in EGY 

 

I wish you and our sport more progress and prosperity and look forward to further good 

collaboration with you.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

INTERNATIONAL HANDBALL FEDERATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Hassan Moustafa 

President 


